
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

:  A Full House. 

 

 

 
Simon’s Ice Breaker: ‘What’s your favourite TV Show?’  Many shows were dragged up from the past, but one 
that seemed to receive universal approval was MaSH. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 
How did the Riverland town of Glossop acquire its name?   
 
The town of Glossop was named after Vice Admiral John Collings Taswell Glossop 
 
Glossop, and Englishman was given a command in the fledgling Royal Australian Navy’s new light cruiser, 
HMAS Sydney, in June 1913; he had held the RAN rank of Captain since March.  Sydney sailed for Australia in 
company with the new flagship, the battlecruiser HMAS Australia, and received a tumultuous welcome on 
arrival in Sydney in October. 

On 9 November 1914 Sydney was part of a convoy was some fifty miles (80km) off the Cocos Islands when 
the wireless station there reported the presence of a German cruiser. Sydney was detached to investigate. 
The raider, the light cruiser SMS Emden, stood out to sea and engaged Sydney at extreme range, killing four 
sailors and destroying the range-finder before Sydney opened fire. However, Sydney, with the advantage in 
speed and armament, thereafter, stayed out of Emden’s range, reducing her to a blazing shambles. 

Emden had cut a swathe of destruction through British and allied shipping in the Indian Ocean and the news 
of her end was received with jubilation and Glossop was held in high esteem in Australia 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Former Prime Minister Paul Keating has always held the view that WWI was a European conflict in which 
Australia should have never become involved.  That may be so, but if Germany had won WWI (and it nearly 
did) then it may have held hegemony over Australia and New Zealand.  Remember, Australia was only 
handed German New Guinea after WWI.  Instead of Democracy we’d possibly have a German Monarchy, but 
the trade-off would be driving a Mercedes instead of a Morris. 



 

 
 

 
After our January Market was bumped from Sunday to Saturday to make way for a Bridal Shower, Greg set 
about locking in the second Sunday of each month with Council for our market at CMO.  As it turned out he 
had to fight off another interloper for February.  Well done Greg 
 
Proceeds from February’s Market will be donated to the Petrinja Earthquake survivors in Croatia. 
 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2020_Petrinja_earthquake  
 

 

 
Thanks to the efforts of 4 Rotary Clubs, including our own, the Hawker Draught Muster was awarded 
the Community Event of the Year – 
 
The event was created to encourage people to gather together a talk to each other and gain support during 
uncertain times of drought. The event lifted community spirit opened doors for mental health and brought 
the hawker community together. This event together with the hay drops has helped those hardest hit by the 
drought and also put information out in the community that there is help out there and how to access it. 
 
Special Thanks to Ian and Suzette Coat, Colin and Pauline Hill and Robyn and Graham Holcroft for their 
outstanding efforts 
 

 
 



 

 
 

Our AGM was chaired by club Secretary, Colin Hill and all vacant positions for the next Rotary Year were 
filled. 
 
Lindsay Davis also nominated for the role of President 2021-22 and was unanimously accepted by the 
members. 
 
Full details to follow once ratified at next board meeting  

 

 

 
Before you label someone rude because they ignore you, have you ever considered that they may be 
chronically shy, or suffer a disability. 
 
Mark Thompson Feb 2021 
 
Footnote: I once helped a man with his luggage on a flight and in return he seemed to ignore me.  It was 
not until he connected an artificial larynx so as to speak with cabin crew that the penny dropped. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

President Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise

 
 

Mark Thompson 

 

Colin Hill 

Tuesdays 6.45 AM for 7.00am 
The First Three Tuesdays of the Month  



 

 
 

Campbelltown Memorial Oval, Darley Road, Paradise
 

magill@rotaryclub.org.au

www.magill.rotary.org.au/

www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
 
  



 

 
 

https://www.google.com/search?client=safari&rls=en&q=district+95
10+david+jones&ie=UTF-8&oe=UTF-8 

 

 
 

 

 
https://www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au/  

 
 

 

6.30pm Campbelltown San Giorgio Club Henry St, Payneham 

6.15pm St Peter’s  ‘Peripatetic’  Check before Attending 
6.30pm Kent Town Lord Melbourne Hotel 63 Melbourne Street, Nth Adelaide 

7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town (1st 
and 3rd Wednesday then 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays Bocelli Cafe Hutt St.) 
 

1.00pm Norwood    Manto Café Parade, Norwood 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays at Manto Café1st, 3rd and 5th 
Wednesdays at Kensi Hotel 22 Regent St 

6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 
6.30pm Burnside The Maylands Hotel 67 Phillis St, Maylands 
6.30pm Morialta Tower Hotel Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 

No Meetings
 

 



 

 
 

 
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of a worthy enterprise and in 

particular to encourage and foster: 
The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 

High ethical standards in business and professions: the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations: 
and the dignifying by every Rotarian of their occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

The application of the ideal service by every Rotarian to their personal, business and community life. 
The advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace through a world fellowship of business 

and professional people united in the ideal of service. 
 
 

The Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 
 

Is it the truth? 
Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 
Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 
 

For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve through Rotary we give thanks. 
 
 

 
 


